
In 1935, possibly because of the im-
portance of the event, the Canada 
Post Office Department printed up 
posters for lobbies across the country 
showing a new stamp issue. The is-
sue recognized the 25th anniversary 
of the accession to the throne. 

Before the dawn of these "illustrated 
announcements" postmasters were 
made aware 
of new 
stamp is-
sues in post 
o f f i c e 
"orders" or 
c o m m u -
niqués. That 
news might 
have made 
it to a bulle-
tin board, or 
maybe not. 

At the sug-
gestion of 
my postal 
e mp l o y e e 
uncle  I 
started col-
l e c t i n g 
these bits of 
post office 
ma rk et i ng 
ephemera in 
1955. I've 
been at it 
ever since.  

It's been a grand old hunt - always 
challenging - with the rewards few 
and far between. Unlike our US cous-
ins who have a postal authority that 
sells these things, we only send them 

to postmasters - who are instructed 
that they must be destroyed after dis-
play. My searches have taken me 
from one end of the country to the 
other. I now have them all, more or 
less. I'll never know. 

The Post Office Department issued 
posters for almost every issue from 
1935 through to 1989.   

They contin-
ued issuing 
information 
b r o c h u r e s 
though - the 
little PS 14's 
( n o b o d y 
knows why 
they are 
called that) 
that started 
in 1956 - but 
they too 
were cut in 
1990. But 
these pup-
pies don't 
give up eas-
ily. They 
returned for 
a three year 
r u n  a s 
"presenting 
cards" and 
then quit. 
The posters 
me a nwhi l e 
seem to pop 

up now and then; and interesting, 
only here and there. No longer are 
they sent to every post office and 
only certain issues get this attention. 

Canadian Postal Ephemera by David G. Jones 
Up and Coming   

Every Saturday 4pm Auction 
Seaside Book and Stamp 
 

March 8 Club Meeting 
Review of International Shows 
Circuit Books 
 

March 12 Stamp Fair 
Burnside Motel, Dartmouth 
 

March 19-20 South Shore Stamp 
Club, Desbrisay Museum, 
Bridgewater  
 

April 9 Stamp Fair 
Burnside Motel, Dartmouth 
 

April 12 Club Meeting 
Appraisal ABCs, Auction 
 

April 30 Valley Stamp Club 
Annual Show, Kentville Fire Hall 
 

May 27-29 Royal*2005*Royale 
Sponsored by Middlesex Stamp 
Club, London, Ontario 
 

September 15-17, 2005 
Novapex 2005 
Dartmouth Sportsplex 

Continued on Page 2  
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Douglas J. Gray 
Philatelic Services 

CSDA - RSPC - BNAPS - APS 
 

Choice Canadian and  
British Commonwealth  

for the Serious Collector. 
 

Large Collections bought and sold. 
Estates appraised and liquidated. 

Complete line of supplies  
at discount prices. 

 
PO Box 24105 Micmac Blvd. 

Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 
Phone: (902) 461-0528 

e-mail: DJGPS89@accesswave.ca 



At some point I also got into real 
postal ephemera. That means bro-
chures, bulletins, cards, notices - any-
thing not a poster, and not postally 
used or intended. My treasured keep-
sake is Post Office Order Number 2 
issued in 1868. I've been unsuccess-
ful in finding Number 1, but I perse-
vere. 

I'd welcome the opportunity to ex-
change materials with anyone, and 
always pleased to answer questions. 

David G. Jones NSSC, RPSC, CFPS, 
Member of the Board, American So-
ciety for Philatelic Pages and Panels. 
Commadore@sympatico.ca 
 

Figure (page 1) 

The picture shows the second poster 
issued - this for George V and the run 
of high values - June 3, 1935. 

The Quizzlers 

1. What is the term for envelopes 
which have passed through the mail 
and bear postal markings? 

2.  Spanish stamp described as 
"Sin dentar" would be what kind 
of stamp? 

3. What does the root of the word 
'Philately' mean? 

4. In what year did Great Britain is-
sue it’s first hologram stamp? 

5. Thurn and Taxis issued stamps 
from 1852 till 1885. When did the 
Thurn and Taxis family start provid-
ing a postal service? 

Answers on Page 4 

Ephemera... Continued 
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Nova Scotia Stamp Club meets at 7:30 p.m. 
on every second Tuesday of the month 
(except July and August) at the Nova Scotia 
Museum, 1747 Summer Street, Halifax, 
N.S. The club publishes a monthly newslet-
ter (except summer) which is released on 
the first week of the month. 
 
Dues are $15 per person or $22.50 per 
couple ($20 US) payable to : 

John Harvey, Treasurer 
46 Farquharson St.  

Dartmouth, NS B2W 4A8 
 
The Newsletter mailing address is: 

Jeff Parks 
102 Birch Bear Run 

Lewis Lake, NS B3Z 4B8 
 

webnews@nsstampclub.ca 
 

Advertising rate for the newsletter or 
 website is $25 (CDN) per year 

MOODY BLUE 
STAMP COMPANY 

 
 

British Commonwealth  
Canada 

Newfoundland 
Worldwide Topicals 

 

 
77 Stewart Harris Drive 
Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 
Phone: (902) 434-8439 

e-mail: sales@moodybluestamps.ca 

This Souvenir 
Sheet marks 
the 100th An-
niversary of  
German Ant-
arctic re-
search.  The 
two stamps 
depict the re-
search ships 
Gauss (1901 
e xp e d i t i o n) 
(left) and Po-
l a r s t e r n  
(current re-
search vessel) 
sailing past an enormous icy head-
land or berg.  The sheet also notes 
Georg von Neumayer (1826-1909), 

a s t r o n o m e r , 
oceanographer 
and geophysi-
cist, who was 
director of the 
German Hydro-
graphic Office 
in Hamburg 
(which he co-
founded) from 

German Exploration and Research in Antarctica  

1876-1903. He contributed to the 
development and organization of 
Germany’s South Pole research ef-
fort. He was the Chair of the Interna-
tional Polar Commission from 1879. 
Germany's research station in Antarc-
tica, Neumayer Station, built 1981 is 
named after him.  The souvenir sheet 
was released in 2001. 



Hatem El Mekki (1918-2003) was 
one of the pioneers of painting in Tu-
nisia, in the Arab world and in Af-
rica. His works are marked of a 
proven plastic modernity, a depth in 
the topics and a diversity in the 
styles. His art was also prolifically 
used on stamp designs in Tunisia and 
other authorities such as the United 
Nations.  He has over 400 stamp de-
signs to his credit. 

In 1964 he created a very unusual 
design of a two faced sun for a stamp  
(Sc. 441) 
issued by 
Tunisia to 
co mme mo-
rate what 
s c i e n t i s t s 
have called 
“The Year of 
the Quiet 
Sun” on 
World Mete-
orology Day.  
1964 was a 
year of greatly reduced sunspot activ-
ity allowing for important scientific 
observations of the solar system to 
take place.  Half the stamp depicts a 
smiling sun and the other side shows 
a disc with rain, umbrella and boots 
above and a scientific gauge below. 

Among his many stamp designs are 
also this one below (Sc. 949) that 
commemorates Tunisia’s Postage 
Stamp Centennial in 1988. El Mekki 
designed stamps well in to his 70s, 
the last one noted in Tunisia is a 1995 
commemoration of Hannibal. 

SSSSttttaaaammmmpppp    OOOOddddddddiiiittttiiiieeeessss    

This is the English 
side of a fold over 
which you put on 
your envelopes and 
clip on with an elastic 
or paper clip. You can 
do this  if you want 
your material  hand 
cancelled at the Post 
Office  instead of go-
ing through the spray 
jet automated system. 
I don't know how 
long this has  been 
available but some 
members may be in-
terested in this proce-
dure as I know most of us prefer the hand cancellations. 
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Manual Sort Mail  

Full colour newsletter at 
www.nsstampclub.ca 

SEASIDE BOOK 
 & STAMP 

 
For All Your Stamp 
and Supply Needs 

 
 

Check our new features on the 
website and new stock in house! 

 
 

23 Alderney Drive 
Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 

 
Phone: (902) 423-8254 

1-800-37STAMP 
Fax: (902) 461-0744 

e-mail: seaside@seasidebs.com 
Web: http://www.seasidebs.com 

Nova Scotia Agri-
cultural College 
stamp was released 
on February 14/05 
marking the 100th 
Anniversary of the 
College. 

New Members 

A recent membership review reported 
that we have a 98%+ return on mem-
bership this year, with a handful of 
members committed to 2006.  In ad-
dition we have applications from 
three new prospects all from the Hali-
fax Regional area:  Roland Deveau   
collects worldwide, Canada, USA, 
Bermuda and Newfoundland; Mi-
chael Butt collects Canadian Stamps; 
and David Upright is a collector of 
Canadian and USA revenue stamps.  
Please welcome our new members. 

Valley Stamp Club 

The Valley Stamp Club will be hold-
ing its annual Show and Bourse on 
Saturday April 30, 2005 at the Kent-
ville Fire Hall.  This year’s activities 
will include about 40 frames, dealers 
and an auction.  The event is open 
from 10 am until 4 pm. 



Quizzler Answers 

1. Covers 

2. Imperforate  

3. exempt from payment ateleia fr. 
Greek. 

4. 2001 

5. Roger I of Thurn and Taxis was 
knighted in 1450 for a relay post 
to what is now Northen Italy. 
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NICKERSON STAMPS 
 

Worldwide Stamps 
Bought and Sold. 

Service is our Specialty. 
Albums, Supplements and 
Supplies also Available. 

 
9 Old French Road 

Kingston, Nova Scotia 
Phone: (902) 765-4685 

e-mail: aikico@ns.sympatico.ca 

NOVAPEX 

Novapex this year and next year will 
be held at the Dartmouth Sportsplex. 
What would you like to see at No-
vapex? Any suggestions and ideas 
would be most welcome, please con-
tact Doug Gray or Michael Peach. 

NOVAPEX 2005: 
17-18 SEPTEMBER 

Novapex 2005 will be held Septem-
ber 17 and 18. There will be the 
“normal” exhibition, with exhibits 
judged at the regional level and 

several dealers. 

NOVAPEX 2006: 
15-17 SEPTEMBER 

Novapex 2006 will be held Septem-
ber 15-17, Friday to Sunday. Based 
on our experience at the Halifax 
Royal, it will be a regional/national 
show. This means that exhibits can 
be judged at the national or regional 
level. It is hoped that as many mem-
bers as possible will be exhibiting at 
the national level. There will be 
space for 160 frames. It is expected 
that there will be several out of prov-
ince exhibits. We hope that there will 
be several out of province dealers. It 
will be the only national exhibition in 
the east since Royal 2004. Please 
make a note of the date. 

Worldwide Cover Box 

Covers are available at the monthly 
meeting in our "Worldwide Covers" 
box - a bargain at 50 cents each, 
or 5 for $2. A second 
box of Canada 
and the 

Need a Lift? 

If you don’t like to drive in the snow 
or at night but you still would like to 
get to the monthly meetings, Let us 
know.  We will try to pair you up 
with other members in your area to 
offer drives.  Contact the club by 
email webnews@nsstampclub.ca, or   
contact another club member. 

Unusual/Unique Mailboxes 

This one was found on a website  
devoted to unique mailboxes “Sam’s 
Mailbox Picture Collection”. 
 http://sblom.com/mailbox/ 
Send us your photos of unique mail-
boxes you see in your travels. 

The 77th Con-
vention of the 
Royal Phila-
telic Society 
of Canada will 
be held in 
London, On-
tario, May 27-
29, 2005.  The 
show will be hosted by the Middlesex 
Stamp Club.  Check out the NS 
Stamp Club website for a link to 
Royal*2005* Royale. 

Material Needed for Youth 

Philatelic material is required for 
Youth Tables at upcoming Shows.  If 
you have material to donate please 
contact Elizabeth Sodero for more 
information. 

T h e South Shore Stamp Club 
will offer a stamp display and kids 
"stamp collecting" workshop at the 
Desbrisay Museum in Bridgewater 
starting on March 18th. This is not a 
bourse but you may wish to take a 
leisurely drive to Bridgewater on the 
Sat. 19th or Sun. 20th of March to 
see the Club’s exhibits.  “There's no 
specific theme, just some exhibits to 
the show public what our interests 
are." says club President, Lloyd Tan-
cock.  The SSSC is also looking for 
material for the children’s program. 

March Blow-out sale 

We have a backlog of Cana-

dian and USA  covers so 

they are being offered this 

month for 10 cents a piece.   


